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Question: AMSA 09

Topic:  Margaret J search 

Hansard Page/Written Question on Notice:  RRA&T 343

Output:  AMSA Output 2.1:
A capability to detect, locate and rescue persons in aviation and maritime distress situations

Senator O’Brien asked:

“Obviously, I am concerned as to whether there has been any attempt by the Tasmanian police to obtain more than search area information from AMSA.  For that reason, I want to put this very clearly to you and get a very clear answer.

(a)
Do you categorically say that there was no request from the Tasmanian police on 13, 15 or 17 April to have AusSAR take over the search for the missing fishermen?  

(b)
Secondly, do you categorically say that the Tasmanian police did not say on any of those days that they did not have the capability to conduct the search?”

Answer:

(a)
AMSA advises that the Tasmania Police made no formal request to transfer responsibility for coordination of the search effort to AusSAR on 13, 15 or 17 April 2001.  On 15 April 2001, the Tasmania Police sought assistance from AusSAR “with a search of the greater Bass Strait area which is beyond the resources of Tasmania Police Search and Rescue.”  This was a request for AusSAR to arrange an aerial search, and not a request for AusSAR to take over coordination responsibility from the Tasmania Police.

(b)
AMSA advises that on 15 April 2001, Tasmania Police sought assistance from AusSAR for a search of the greater Bass Strait area, which was beyond the resources of Tasmania Police Search and Rescue.  This is consistent with existing arrangements in the National Search and Rescue Manual where AusSAR can be requested to provide assistance to a State Search and Rescue Authority in the conduct of a search without the overall coordination of the search being transferred.

